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To Patrick Dunford
Via FYI.org

Dear Patrick

Official information request for information on the ownership and usage of Railfreight B shed site, Christchurch
I refer to your official information request dated 2 June 2019. Asking:

1. Does Kiwirail presently retain ownership of the former Railfreight B Shed site in Cass Street, Christchurch, including the triangular shaped piece of land to the west of the B Shed building used to fan out the rail tracks to enter the building.

2. What plans if any does Kiwirail have for the future of the Railfreight B Shed site?

3. Does Kiwirail have any particular views about the suitability of the site as a suburban rail passenger service terminus as mentioned above. It is envisaged this is probably only large enough in its present form for two or three platforms and the removal of the existing B Shed building would seem likely due to age and unsuitability for adaption.

The response to your queries is as below.

1. Yes, KiwiRail owns the land. However, the site is currently leased out, and we do not own the building. 

2. The land is held for future railway purposes, but there are not any specific plans to develop the site at the present time.

3. No. When considering the suitability of any site for suburban passenger rail, KiwiRail would need to evaluate any data around commuter behaviour, including where they travel from, where they travel to, and what feeder services are available in the surrounding area – such as bus stops, and car parking facilities. Any considerations around using the site for a passenger rail terminus, were they to go ahead, would involve the Christchurch City Council for future planning decisions as well.      

We trust this answers your query.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or by calling free-phone 0800 802 602. 
